
  

 
                     

 
          Memo 

 
To: Board of Directors       
From: Alan Clanin, General Manager 
Date: January 21, 2020          
Subject: Managers Report 
 
 

1. IT System Server Upgrade – 
The old Comet Server has 2 failed or failing drives.  This server is the District 
Domain Controller and has been scheduled for virtualizing to one of the other 
new District servers.  The Aclara Server was chosen to be the new Domain 
Controller due to the available capacity.  During the virtualization process which 
includes promoting the new Aclara server to a Domain Controller and demoting 
the Comet Server, it was found that the Aclara Server which handles the 
automatic meter reading for the District needs to be a stand-alone server and is 
unable to function as a Domain Controller also.  The Tyler Server is also 
incompatible for use as a Domain Controller.  The District purchased a used 
server and had new drives and an operating system installed and has had it 
configured as the new Domain Controller.   
 

2. Electra Well – 
 The Electra Well was damaged during the Thanksgiving snow storm.  A 
contractor that plows snow for the County in the Valley of the Moon area hit and 
sheared off the top of the well head causing it to drop almost 50 feet into the well 
casing.  Upon inspection, the well discharge pipe was found to have threads that 
were undamaged and may be used for recovery.  It is expected that damage has 
occurred on the well pump/motor combo which will have to be replaced prior to 
usage.  The County has been notified but no claim will be filed until the full extent 
of the damages are known.    
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